El Dorado Gun Club Meeting 3/11/18 Held @ Colina De Oro, Pleasant Valley Rd, diamond Springs, CA

Start 5:30PM Closed 6:30PM

Officers Present: Mike Worley – Pres., Dick Cox – Treas., Mickey Razy – Sec.

Board Members Present: Doug Becker, Karen Beckman, Ed Driscoll, Tim Lombardi, Pam Nessenson, Jim Peet, Simon Russell, Marshall Seaborn.

Absent: Letty Baumgardner – VP, David Verry.

Quorum Yes

Motion to Waive he reading of the minutes by Marshall, Sec by Tim L. Approved

Mike opened the meeting and welcomed all in attendance.

Jim Peet was recognized and proceeded to outline that the number of RSO's listed with the club was 55 and only 17 are active in hosting a range to be open to shooter. Jim noted that there were 144 time slots that would have been available if the club had an RSO available. This is for the pistol and rifle range. The trap range has only 7 active RSO's and is available on Wednesday and Sunday except for registered shoot and the club meat shoots.

Dick Cox made a motion to have Jim Peet chair a committee to address this issues of open calendar slots. Second by Ed D. The motion was approved

Jim will chair the committee of Pam N, Bob ,John, and Forrest.

Jim Shipley brought that the club should require that members are required to show their membership cards to be able to shoot at member prices. The discussion followed but it was pointed out that new cards are not issued at renewal time due to the cost of mailing cards to members. It was also suggested that we issue plastic style cards. This cost would also be expensive. No further action was taken at this time.

Secretary Report: Mickey reported that 52% of the current membership has paid their dues for 2018. He also had a sample belt buckle that was produced by a local Vender (Gist Silversmith) that featured the club logo in the center. He would like to consider this vendor for the trophy buckles used in the PITA registered shoot. No action taken at this time. John Spenser asked about listing all members' names and numbers and dues status on the web site. After discussion it was decided unwise to put all member names on the web site.

Page 2 EDGC Minutes

Mike W. Addressed the group concerning a petition by some members concerning Board members who are instructors using the range to give classes and that we allowed advertising on our web page. He Stated that there were no provisions in the by-laws concerning instructors providing training or giving classes. The board has already addressed of instructors pay range fees to all classes. As to advertising the club does not charge anyone for putting a link on our web site. It should be noted that at this time no petition has be given to the board.

Mike also suggested that a cash box with appropriate cash for change be maintained on the lower range. Dick C. Will make arrangement to make this happen.

Meeting closed 6:30 PM